EDITOR’S PROFILE of this issue

from a historical perspective ...
with Paul Wesling, SF Bay Area Council GRID editor (2004-2014)

May, 1964:

Cover: PG&E hosts a tour of its new indoor substation at Larkin and Eddy
Streets, SF, which transforms 3-phase 115kV down to 12 kV for further
distribution. It has a capacity of 110 MVA, and will eventually be
expanded to 330 MVA. lIssues of design, corona suppression, lightning
protection, switching surges and more were then discussed at the
technical meeting. More on page 4.

Page 3: Jean Helmke appears for the first time in the GRID, as editorial
assistant. Many of us grew to know and interact with Jean over the
many years she served as the Section’s (then Council’s) office manager
in Palo Alto, eventually turning duties over to her daughter-in-law
Gerry Helmke. | can recall many trips to 701 Welch Road to fold flyers
for handout or mailing during the years when | was putting on multi-
week short courses for my CHMT (now EPS) chapter; for an overview
of this series and how it was developed, see the article in the
December 1980 issue of the GRID.

Page 4: The tour of the new GM plant in Fremont was so successful (and
over-booked) that it is being repeated.

Page 8: The Santa Clara Valley Subsection will have their year-end dinner at
the Paul Masson Vineyards (“No wine before its time”) in Saratoga,
overlooking the Valley. Gail and | attended quite a number of these
dinners, where we sampled the wines and watched the lights come on
across Sunnyvale and San Jose below. Now the vineyard’s amphitheater is the venue for evening musical performances by
famous touring groups and stars.

CTION ANNUAL MEETING

Archive of available SF Bay Area GRID Magazines is at this location:
https://ethw.org/IEEE_San_Francisco Bay Area Council History

At time of scanning, the bound volumes are held by Paul Wesling. July, 2021 Contact p.wesling@ieee.org



















































